
 

 
O#er Creek Communica/ons Union District | PO Box 88, Rutland, VT 05701 

 www.occud.org                                info@occud.org  

September 25, 2023 
 
To: O#er Creek Communica/ons Union District Member Towns’ Legisla/ve Bodies (Benson, 
Brandon, Castleton, Chi#enden, Fair Haven, Goshen, Hubbardton, Mendon, Pawlet, Pi#sford, 
Poultney, Rutland Town, Rutland City, Shrewsbury, Sudbury, Wells, West Haven, West Rutland) 
 
Re: O#er Creek CUD Annual Report and 2024 Budget 
 
 
Dear Town Selectboard/Board of Aldermen –  
 
O#er Creek Communica/ons Union District (O#er Creek CUD) is pleased to announce that the 
Vermont Community Broadband Board (VCBB) has officially approved O#er Creek CUD’s Act 71 
Construc/on Grant applica/on, giving the green light to the first phase of our mission to bring 
high-speed fiber broadband to rural communi/es of Rutland County. This project phase targets 
4,135 loca/ons in Benson, Brandon, Castleton, Chi#enden, Fair Haven, Goshen, Hubbardton, 
Pawlet, Pi#sford, Poultney, Sudbury, Wells, and West Haven. Construc/on is slated to begin in 
early 2024 and is projected to be completed by the end of 2025.  The a#ached map shows the 
areas funded for construc/on. O#er Creek CUD invites you to go to our website for ongoing 
news and updates.  
 
Enclosed with this le#er is the O#er Creek CUD’s 2023 Annual Report and Budget for 2024. 
Vermont Statute 30 VSA 3075 requires that each Communica/ons Union District distribute an 
annual report and budget for the following year to all member town legisla/ve bodies by 
October 15!"  for review and comment. A hearing to receive comments is slated for November 
15!"  at the regular O#er Creek CUD board mee/ng.  
Please go to the O#er Creek CUD website (occud.org/calendar) for a link to join the November 
15!"  mee/ng. O#er Creek CUD mee/ngs are public and open to anyone wishing to join. 
 
The O#er Creek CUD Governing Board is comprised of member town representa/ves; we 
con/nue to work toward comple/ng our mission of serving all loca/ons in the District with high-
speed, affordable broadband access. In the coming year we will be seeking addi/onal funds to 
build out fiber to the rest of the unserved addresses in the District as soon as possible. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Laura Black  

Laura Black, Chair – O#er Creek CUD Governing Board 
c.  O#er Creek CUD Governing Board 

https://occud.org/calendar/

